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August
06
10.00am
Joint Service - Carnoustie


11
6.00pm
Putting Competition


13
10.00am
Joint Service - Carnoustie


14
7.00pm
Congregational Board Meeting


20
10.00am
Joint Service - Carnoustie


21
7.30pm
Liaison Committee – Manse 


27
10.00am 
Joint Service – Carnoustie

September
03
11.00am
Morning Worship






 Elders Service


10
11.00am
Morning Worship


11
7.00pm
Kirk Session


17
11.00am
Morning worship


18
7.30pm
Joint Kirk Session 





Carnoustie Church


24
11.00am
Morning Worship



3.00pm
Panmure Hall Service
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Who’s Who in Barry Church?

Minister
Rev M Goss
410194

Session Clerk
Mrs E McIntyre
411033

Clerk to the Congregational
Mrs S Murison
410062

Board

Treasurer
Mr M Sim
852564

FWO and Bonds Treasurer
Mrs C Peters
852888

Roll Keeper
Mr D Peters
852888

Organist
Mr A McConnell
853626

Sunday School Superintendent
Rev M Goss
410194

Property Convenor
Mr E Hughes
854595

Social and Fundraising

Committee Convenor

Guild President
Mrs H Whytock
411163

Guild Secretary
Mrs M Gordon
855336

Mission Partner Correspondent
Mr G Suttie


Church Officer
T.B.A.

Flower Organiser
Mrs H Whytock

411163

Child Protection Contact
Mrs H Whytock
411163

Life and Work Organiser
Mrs G Byars
410095
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Prayer Focus

1 Travelling – pray for safety for all who will travel this summer, and for opportunities for worship and witness for us all.

2 Her Majesty the Queen – give thanks for her 80th birthday, and her sreadfast devotion to duty throughout her reign, and pray God’s blessing on her for all her years to come.

3 Uganda – pray for those orphaned through AIDA and give thanks for the witness of the love of Christ from the Church there.

Door Duties

06 August
J Scott
E Hughes

13
C Peters
B Dunn

20
D Pattullo
I Ogilvie

27
P Ramsay
A Thompson

03 Sept.
S Nicoll
A Millar
J Gordon

10
M Gordon
J Delaney
I Harper

17
H Whytock
D Pattullo
P Ramsay
24
M Sim
I Ogilvie
B Dunn

01 Oct.
C Peters
A Thompson
J Scott

Those in bold to look after register

Sunday Tea Rota

03 Sept.
Susan Dunn
Jeanette Delaney

10
Muriel McConnell
Annie Thompson

17
Elma McIntyre
Shirley Murison

 24
Agnes Millar
Marie Wilson

01 Oct.
Alice Hughes
Diana Harper

08
Jan Scott
Sarah Cheyne

15
Eileen Ramsay
Angela McHardy

22
Alice Hughes
Jan Scott

29
Patricia Pattullo
Eileen Ramsay
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Jesus@seven.thirty
This is the name for the new mid-week services, starting on Wednesday 16th August at 7.30pm in the Philip Hall.   As well as catering for members who can’t manage Sunday morning services, these are intended to have a more informal atmosphere to reach out to people who don’t have any Church links.   The first few weeks will be on the theme of Christianity Explored, and will provide opportunities for reflection and questioning for all interested.

Renewal of Vows

It has been an amazing period for the Renewal of Wedding Vows – four couples in the space of a month!   Mr & Mrs Sturrock had married privately a few years ago and wanted to have a celebration with family and friends.   Simon and Jan Scott were celebrating their Silver Wedding and took their vows during the Sunday Morning Service – Jan was recently ordained an Elder in Barry.   Mr 7 Mrs McFarlane were married 50 years ago in Barry Church, and there daughter Carol married Terry Callaghan 25 years ago – so it was a Golden and Silver Wedding renewal we marked quietly in the Church on July 1st.

June 06
Derek Andrew Sturrock and Maureen Anne Marshall
June 25
Simon Dunsmuir Wilson Scott and Janet Moffat
July 01

Ian McFarlane and Elizabeth Crichton Guthrie
July 01

Terry Michael Callaghan and Carol Ann McFarlane

Church Officer

Ian Harper retired as Church Officer on Sunday 30 July after many years of devoted duty.   We thank him for his service to Barry Church during this time.

A more formal thank you will take place in due course but in the meantime, Ian have a well deserved rest.
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Congregational Register

Funerals

Jesus said, ”I am the resurrection and the life”

June 01
Angus Gleig, Birkhill

July
George Middler*, 18 Thomas Street

Weddings

July 01
Gerard Andrew Golden and Karen Marie Reilly

NEWSLETTER

The next edition of the newsletter will be issued on Sunday 24 September to cover October & November.   All contributions should be in the hands of the editor no later than Wednesday 13 September.   I can be contacted in various ways.

Phone  (Home) 01241 852564  (Work) 01382 443031

Fax       (Work) 01382 454787

e.mail   (Home) malcolm.sim@btinternet.com
             (Work) msim@mansell.plc.uk
All contributions gratefully received.

From the Minister’s Desk (cont.)

If you want more information about Child Sponsorship, please contact the minister for details.

Wherever you go this summer – near or far – may you find the peace of God going with you and enjoy opportunities to share worship with other Christians at home or abroad.

Yours in the blessing and peace of our Saviour, Jesus Christ.

Mike Goss
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Barry Parish Church Web Site

The minister has developed a Barry Parish Church web site which will include news, calendar of events, links to other appropriate sites etc.

We do hope you will use it.   If it proves popular we can develop the site further.   Please contact the minister if you have any comments or suggestions.

Web address:  www.barryparish.org.uk

Church Holiday Club 2006

Carnoustie Church have run a successful Holiday Club in the summer holidays for a number of years now and from humble beginnings of 4 or 5 children we averaged 40 per day last year.    As there are many children from Barry School who attend it is important that we are all involved in this mission work.   It is great fun and very rewarding to see how much the children enjoy it.   I always feel invigorated and enthusiastic after spending a morning at the club.   We would like to build on this and bring as many Carnoustie children to God as we can, but to do this we need more adult helpers.

The club runs for 5 mornings from 10am to 12 noon for children aged 5 to 11 starting week commencing 7 August.   If you could spare a morning or two (or five) we would love to hear from you.   No experience is required, just faith and enthusiasm.   We need helpers front of house to help with crafts and on tables, or if you would prefer to help behind the scenes with teas or a crèche we are hoping to run, your contribution would be much appreciated. 

If you would like more information or would like to assist please contact Julie Gordon on 852006
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Forthcoming events and services

6 – 27 August
Joint Sunday Services


10.00am Carnoustie Church

7 – 11 August
Holiday Club  10.00am – 12.30pm

13 August
Holiday Club Service 10.00am

14 August
Congregational Board  7.00pm Hall

16 August
Mid –week services starts  7.30pm Philip Hall

21 August
Liaison Committee  7.30pm Manse 

2 September
Men’s Prayer Breakfast  8.00 – 9.30am


Carnoustie Christian Fellowship

3 September
Elders’ Service  11.00am in Church


Evening Service  6.30pm St Stephen’s Chapel

11 September
Kirk session  7.00pm Hall

18 September
Joint Kirk Session  7.30pm Carnoustie Church

Sunday Club

  As people are aware the Sunday School is without leaders for the next session beginning in September.   We feel it is very important for the life of the Church to encourage children and families to attend.   We are proposing to run a Sunday Club with a rota of helpers and would like volunteers from the congregation.   We propose to have a curriculum based on Christian resources, which people would deliver on a weekly basis and resources would be available for crafts etc.   We would need two helpers to be on the rota each week and all helpers would be subject to Disclosure checks in line with current Church of Scotland Child Protection Guidelines.   We are planning to meet in August to organise this prior to the start in September.    We have some names already but really need more.   If you are interested in helping or would like more information please contact the Minister, Mike Goss.

As people are awa
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A House turns into a Home!

Starter Packs Angus (SPA) was set up in 2002, initiated by Scottish Churches Housing Action, Angus Council and local churches.   It provides support for people who have been homeless and are in need of support in trying to access and keep up a house tenancy when funds are very low.

SPA works with many statutory and community agencies across Angus who provide some information as to the needs of the client(s) in a new household, so that a Starter Pack suited to their needs can be made up.

Tenancies have failed through individuals and families going into debt and getting into rent arrears to provide themselves with basic equipment and household items.   This can mean that people can become homeless again and end up in a cycle of repeat homelessness.

A Starter Pack containing basic household items and equipment can help to break that cycle.   The pack will contain such items as cutlery, crockery, bowls, pots and pans, kitchen utensils, cleaning materials, buckets and mops, personal hygiene items, toiletries, towels, bedding, bed linen, light bulbs, clocks and mirrors.   Both new and clean, good quality used items that you would be prepared to use yourself are welcome.   Television sets and lamps can also be accepted.   Carrier bags are very welcome for packaging items to go out.

If a donated item cannot be used in a starter pack, SPA will dispose of the item in the best way possible e.g. swapping bric a brac for bed linen at a charity shop.

We now have a Starter Pack Box, usually on or near a window sill in the church hall where you can leave any items you (or I ) can carry.   This box is emptied regularly and items passed on to SPA in Arbroath.   Alternatively, you can drop items off at the Philip Hall between 6.45 and 7.00pm on a Wednesday evening, or on a Sunday morning.

Volunteers to do washing to freshen up donated items e.g. bed linen or curtains etc, before they go out to new tenants are also appreciated.

If you have any furniture or clothing that you would like to donate please contact Forfar Resource Centre on 01307 469370 to arrange pick-up.   If you can help out with washing or have any queries please call Jan Scott on 852884 or Irene Hoare on 859405.

Just a small point…..kitchen sinks are not so handy but washing up bowls are extremely useful.   

Thank You for reading this and please help if you can.
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From the Minister’s Desk

“If I rise on the wings of the dawn, If I settle on the far side of the sea, even there Your hand will guide me, Your right hand will hold me fast!”

Psalm 139:9,10

Dear Friends,

‘Whew!   What a scorcher’ – as they say.   The summer we moved to Carnoustie three years ago was a warm one, but this July has been both hot and dry for an extended period.   Great for the kids, but not so kind to our gardens.   Thankfully, there doesn’t seem to be a local water shortage yet.

Over the summer holiday period this year we embarked on the trial of joint services for Carnoustie and Barry during July and August.   This is not something the Kirk Sessions expect to spread throughout the year, but reflects the months when so many of our Church organisations take a break, and so many people from Church or parish take their holidays.

It has been good to see the turnout from both congregations in Barry Church these past few weeks, and many have enjoyed the full services and strong singing.   In August we will all be together in Carnoustie Church before returning to the settled pattern of two services each Sunday morning in September.

At the beginning of the summer Rhona was away from the Manse for three weeks at the end of June and beginning of July.   She took a group of fifth year pupils from Monifieth High School, where she works, on a trip to Uganda.

This was no ‘holiday in the sun’ for any of them.   Plenty of heat, of course, but the number of injections they’ve all had testifies to some of the challenges they faced.   This comes from a partnership between the school and Samaritan’s Purse, a Christian charity.

The group visited a Church school at Gaba near Kampala, where they helped with displays and decorating, and travelled by boat to the Church orphanage for children of HIV / AIDS victims.   It was an amazing experience for them all and showed the difference that child sponsorship makes to so many children in the developing world.

Although the pupils are around 17 years old, it is encouraging to see how there is still room, despite all the health and safety culture, to take them on a challenging expedition which will provide them with potentially life-changing experiences.

These days modern communications meant that Rhona and I still kept in touch through mobile phones, and it was great to get everybody back safe and sound.   We are looking forward to hearing more about the trip in Church services or at other events in the future.

Continued on page 3
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FINANCE REPORT AS AT 11 JULY 2006

BALANCE PER STATEMENT AT 31/12/04
£2854.53

INCOME
£15712.55

£18567.08

EXPENDITURE
£14146.83
BALANCE IN BANK AT 30 JUNE 2006 
£4420.25

STAMPS

Please remember that Helen Whytock is always pleased to receive your used stamps.   Please hand them to Helen or leave them in an envelope at the church door.

CHURCH FLOWERS

The Flower Calendar for 2006 is now in place at the front door of the Church.

If you have a special date that you would like to remember with flowers please append your name as soon as possible to avoid disappointment.

Arrangements for the flowers are now as follows – The payment should be handed to Elma McIntyre if you wish arrangements to be made on your behalf.

Calendar

August  
Services in Carnoustie Church

03 September


Agnes Millar


10 September


Available

17 September


Diana Harper

24 September


Available
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Guild News

We cannot complain this year regarding the weather during our summer recess, it has been wonderful, some days maybe too hot but we can cope.

We only have the month of August left of our summer break then it is all systems go for the new session.   When we resume in September our syllabus for the new session should be complete and all speakers booked.

Diary of events

07 September
Rev Mike Goss
Guild Theme – Let’s Live







(Honouring the Body)

21 September
Speaker (Arbroath)
Starter Pack

05 October

Speaker (Glasgow)
Shoe Box Appeal

Please check next newsletter or web site for future information.

A warm welcome awaits you on at any of these meetings in the Church Hall at 7.30pm.

Joint Summer Services

The Joint Services in August are held in Carnoustie Church and we trust that many of the Barry congregation will attend these services.

 Those requiring transport to Carnoustie Church for these services please meet at Barry School at 9.40am.

.

Barry Parish Church is grateful to Mansell for their sponsorship of this Newsletter by way of secretarial and copying services.
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